
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 15, 2013 
 
Present:    Dick Bielefield,  John Strasser, Margo Connors                 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Robert Hayward, Rebecca Brown 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on April 29, 2013. 
 

The Select Board met with the Franconia and Easton Select Boards today and then returned to the 

Crapo Building to sign checks and review correspondence.  The board met with both the Transfer 

Station and the Recreation representatives.  In addition the board discussed classifying Bickford 

Hill Road as no thru trucking.  Road Agent Glover and Chief Wentworth will follow up with 

Chief Monaghan and Road Agent Leslie.  The board discussed the proposed by-laws for the 

recreation department and made suggestions.   

 

REBECCA BROWN was in to check property for Ammonoosuc Conservation Trust and the 

Current Use Status. 

 

MS. CONNORS attended the recent Energy workshop.  The board will look into several areas 

including streetlights.  

 

ROBERT HAYWARD updated the board on his meeting with Landaff officials in regard to the 

previously approved Bronson subdivision and the access to that property.  Landaff will require an 

approved Class 5 road be built to town specifications to access the property that is located in 

Sugar Hill.  MR. STRASSER noted that the Planning Board completing the Master Plan would 

then allow them the ability to impose impact fees.   

 

The board will issue a certificate of occupancy to Moose Realty on Streeter Pond Drive. Map 

202, Lot 12.  Chief Clark will deliver the letter on Wednesday upon the final inspection. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of April 8, 2013, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday April 22, 2013 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 
 



 


